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2022 

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE 

Dear Families 

It was so lovely to see so many students and their families up at Cronin Oval on Saturday the 12th, for 

the community Kite Festival. The kites looked so colourful up in the sky, and the student kites looked 

amazing and flew well. It was the perfect weather conditions for flying. The band Hot Potato were very 
entertaining and engaged all the families  - a lot of fun had by all. Thank you for participating. 



 

 

Maths Enrichment Program 
Kindergarten Maths Enrichment has been running this term and you can hear their brains whirring from 

the moon. They start each session with a brain warm up game. This focuses their minds and builds their 

relationship with their classmates. The students discuss their learning intention for the lesson then they 

get into fun activities and games where the students play each other, race the clock or practice the skill. 

After all that fun, Kindy discusses the different ways they worked out the answers with each other. 
Finally, Kindy discusses what they learnt in the day's lesson.  

Kindergarten started the term with a focus on number 10 and how we can use the number 

combinations. Subtraction followed and learning about the 'difference' and all the strategies we can use 



to subtract. We're partitioning numbers now and, as we head into the  end of term, we're going to use 

this and our friends of 10 to work with 2 and 3 digit addition and subtraction. Well done Kindergarten 

Enrichment students! 

 

 

 



 

This semester, Mrs Coulston has been working with students in the numeracy hub. Students have made 

pleasing progress with number recognition and identification, grouping and counting items, addition and 

subtraction and understanding time. Students have gained a greater confidence in their numeracy 
abilities through the Targeted Numeracy Intervention Program. Well done to all students. 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Kiama Municipal Council Pedestrian Crossing Update: 

Council advises that the works to upgrade the pedestrian crossing refuge in Belinda Street, Gerringong 

will commence at the start of this week with new footpath sections first. The next activity will be to 

remove the centre island and form new pedestrian islands. Traffic management for the installation will 
occur for the safety of the work crew and school students.  

Wellbeing: 

Two weeks ago students were rewarded for reaching a milestone with their Waves rewards. A whole 

school fun activity afternoon occurred with every class. Thank you to the staff who made it such a great 
fun afternoon for the students, rewarding positive behaviour.   



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

At GPS, we address student wellbeing through our Living Ripples program, PDH lessons and regular 

resilience-building activities and discussions in the classroom. As part of this, we are continuing to 

develop a shared understanding on what constitutes bullying with the students and are hoping that this 
message can be further supported at home.   

 Bullying is:  

1. Repeated   

2. Deliberately hurtful  

3. Makes the person feel scared or weak.    



We encourage you to discuss this with your child at home and please reach out or contact your 
classroom teacher if you would like any further clarification and support.  

There have also been recent reports regarding cyberbullying. Social networks can be hugely benefitting 

and serve a wonderful purpose but they can also cause harm and distress. Primary students often don’t 

have the self regulation or maturity to understand the impact of their comments and to have 

unsupervised time on social media can be dangerous. Please read the two advice sheets regarding 

getting started with social media and cyberbullying. The eSafety website is a wonderful source of 
information for families and educators. Please take time to read these articles.  

I have recently spoken to some students from stage 1- stage 3 regarding kindness, respectful and 

responsible use of apps. Please talk with your child regarding any experiences they may have had. I am 

also happy to discuss any concerns with you. 



 



 

Thank you to our Year 6 leaders who represented GPS at the recent Remembrance ceremony at the 
headland on November 11 2022.  



 

Last week, students in Stage 3 took part in a Travel Expo where they shared their learning with peers 

from Years 5 and 6. They were asked to choose a 'lesser-known' country from around the world and 

persuade their classmates to visit. Students were excited to share their work, with many going above 

and beyond by wearing traditional clothing, sharing popular food and recreating famous monuments as 

miniature models. An important part of the Travel Expo was providing our students the opportunity to 

observe and share feedback to help each other identify strengths as well as most importantly, how they 
can improve!  

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

AFL Paul Kelly Cup State Finals 

Now that the photos have been shared by NSW AFL, I am very proud to present our amazing AFL girls, 

who recently competed in the Paul Kelly Cup State Final – an amazing feat when you consider none of 

them are AFL players! The Paul Kelly Cup is the largest AFL primary school competition in New South 

Wales and the ACT. In this competition a pool of 400 teams from more than 50 local tournaments was 

gradually whittled down throughout the year to 12 girls’ teams and 12 boys’ teams for the State Finals. 
The girls had won two tournaments to get there and were Regional Finalists for the South Coast.  

  

On a brilliant day of competition at the Giants Stadium in Sydney Olympic Park, Gerringong won two out 
of three games in their pool and missed out on the semi-final by one place, coming 5th in the state!  

  

I would like to congratulate the girls on this wonderful achievement and thank the many parents and 

grandparents who travelled up on the day. 

  

Mrs Miller 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

School Dates:  
First Day of Term 4: Monday 10th October 2022 

Last Day of the Year: Friday 16th December 2022 

We are looking forward to seeing everyone at our presentation assemblies and our end of year 
Celebration Picnic Concert. Everyone should have received an email last week regarding dates.   

Everyone have a great week! 

Kind regards   

Mrs Kristie Goldthorp OAM JP 

Principal 

 



Library News 

Library borrowing has now finished. Please encourage your child/children to return their books asap so s

tocktake can begin. Your child may receive an overdue notice next week. If you think the book was alrea

dy returned, please return the notice with details and I will check the shelves.  Over 14,000 books have 

been loaned this year - if everyone has been read we are on target to be the best readers on the south 

coast!  Thank you parents for your encouragement, support and for your time spent discussing and 

reading/sharing books with your children. 

If you have an avid reader in your home, we are having a 'new to me' books sale this week. Children can 

purchase 5 books for $1. Children can bring their gold coin in on any day. 

Great books, great prices and recycling! 

Gerringong Library and Museum 
Gerringong Library and Museum are celebrating their 1st birthday on Saturday 3rd December. Our boys 

and girls have been busy drawing, painting and creating art works connected to books and stories. The c

hildren's creative works will be exhibited in their gallery. 
It will be such a fun day, so please put the date in your diary. 

Thanks Marg 

 



Calendar Term 4  

 



 

OFFICE NEWS 

Kindergarten 2023 

Gerringong Public School are now accepting applications for enrolment into Kindergarten 2023. If you 
wish to enrol your child please head to our website and enrol online. 

https://gerringong-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment 



School bytes– Online Permission Note 

As you would be aware we are now using the online permission notes through the School Bytes system. 

The feedback we are receiving has been positive and we do understand that for some it may take a bit 

of getting used to. A great suggestion would be to add the particular event to your electronic calendar 

and mark the email received as important so you are able to retrieve the event information easily. 

Alternatively the permission note can be printed. Please be sure to respond even if your child is not 
attending/participating. 

We value any feedback, please contact the office with any questions or suggestions. 

Payments 

Online payments are Gerringong Public School's preferred method of payment. Other payment options 

include: cash, cheque and eftpos (at the front office). Just a reminder that over the phone eftpos 
payments can no longer be taken and please ensure all cash payments are clearly labelled.  



School News 

K-2 Awards Term 4 Week 5 

 



Term 4 Week Wave Winners 6 

 

Term 4 Canteen Menu 

 



P and C News 

 

Our P&C AGM is only 2 weeks away. We would love to see a large number of attendees to this 

important meeting. The current President, Secretary and Fundraising Team will be stepping back from 

their roles and we look forward to seeing new people step into these positions. We are also looking for a 

team of people to become our school gardening team. Please have a look at the various role statements 



and contact the P&C at gerringongpandc@gmail.com1 if you have any questions. Looking forward to 
seeing you at the Gerroa Fisherman's Club on Monday 5th December.  

                                                                 
1mailto:gerringongpandc@gmail.com 



 



Community News 

 

Disclaimer: Gerringong Public School advertises in this column as a service to parents. Gerringong 

Public School does not endorse or accept responsibility for the management or organisation of the 

advertised events or services. Please note: The community deadline is 12 noon on Friday. Items 
received after this time will not be published until the following week.  



 



 



 

 



 



 



 



 

 

Gerringong Public School 

Address: 12 Archibald Rd Gerringong NSW 2534 Phone: 0242 341 376  

email: Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au2 

Visit us at our website:  https://gerringong-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

                                                                 
2mailto:Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 


